HOWDEN TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held on Tuesday 6 June 2017 at 7:15pm in the Council meeting room, Bridgegate, Howden.

Present:
Councillors R Blee, R. Drury, R Hart (Chair), A Morris, D Patrick, H Pears, E Ward, A Wilson.
Apologies:
Councillor A Martinson, H Roberts.
Attending:
One member of the public.

Clerk:

Allie Milner.
Min 485
Election of Chair

Cllr Drury nominated Cllr Hart as Chair of the Planning Committee, seconded by Cllr Ward.  Cllr Hart accepted the nomination.  There being no other nominations, Cllr Hart was elected as Chair.

Min 486
Election of Vice Chair

Cllr Ward nominated Cllr Patrick as Vice Chair of the Planning Committee, seconded by Cllr Drury.  Cllr Patrick accepted the nomination.  There being no other nominations, Cllr Patrick was elected as Vice Chair.

Min 487
Declaration of interest
487.1
No interests were declared.
487.2
No dispensations were requested/granted.
Min 488
Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the meeting of 2 May 2017 were approved as a true record. 
Min 489
17/00299/PLF: Letter from George Wright

The Council had received a letter from Mr Wright expressing disappointment that it had objected to the above application and that a potential gift of land to the Council may now be rescinded.  This was a portion of land that the developer would turn into a car park and the Town Council would maintain.  The Clerk had taken advice from ERNLLCA and it was made clear that any gift of land must not be a consideration when discussing a planning application.  The Clerk informed the Committee that it had acted in a right and proper manner as it had considered the application solely on the basis of the information in the application itself and was not influenced by any secondary benefit which may arise from supporting the application.  Gifts of land must not be taken into account when deciding whether or not support planning applications.  The Clerk was instructed to respond to Mr Wright to this effect.
Min 490
Planning applications

490.1 
17/01039/CM: Change of use from the storage, manufacture and distribution of fertiliser (mixed B2/B8 use) to a mixed use of the manufacture of animal feed (B2) and the processing of packaging waste streams (sui generis). -  The question was asked as to why this was brought to the meeting as the application pertains to Spaldington.  The Clerk responded that some Councillors had requested this via email, as the proposals would have a direct impact on Howden.  It was discussed whether Standing Orders should stipulate areas or reasons for application outside of the Town to be included.  The Clerk felt that Standing Orders 9.2 to 9.6 covered this as a generalisation that members of the Council could request items to be put on the agenda and the Clerk could use discretion as to whether it was appropriate.  The Clerk advised she would check this on the Standing Orders. The application was then considered with the following comments agreed:- Howden Town Council objected to this in the strongest possible way and recommended refusal.  The Town Council fully agreed with all comments made by Spaldington Parish Council and objected for the same reasons.  In addition to these comments, the Town Council wanted to reinforce the objection on the grounds that Howden (Flatgate, Station Road) could not cope with the proposed volume of HGVs on the already struggling, small residential roads and would have an extremely detrimental effect to the residents living on these streets.
490.2
17/01685/TCA: Howden Conservation Area – Judas tree: fell due to out grown location and suppressing adjacent fruit trees at 48A Hailgate, Howden DN14 7SL - The Town Council made no observations due to the lack of detail in this application.
490.3
17/01485/PLF: Erection of single storey extension to rear and side at 11 Orchard Way, Howden, DN14 7DT - The Town Council made no observations. 

490.4
17/01582/PLF: Erection of a two storey extension to side and single storey extension to rear at The Maples, 6 Sycamore Close, Howden DN14 7BX - The Town Council made no observations. 

490.5
17/01356/PLF: Display of 3 internally illuminated signs at Unit 6, Ozone Park, Howden DN14 7SD - The Town Council made no observations. 

490.5
17/01783/PLF: Erection of a single storey extension to rear at 27 Boothgate, Howden DN14 7PG -The Town Council made no observations. 

Min 491
Notices of decision from ERYC – to note

491.1
17/00912/PLF: Erection of two storey extension to side and construction of porch canopy to front at 20 Boothferry Road Avenue, Howden DN14 7TB – Granted. 
491.2
17/01139/TCA: Howden Conservation Area, Horse chestnut: reduce height of tree by 15% and 4m crown lift over 8 Brierley Close at 9 Bridgegate, Howden DN14 7AE – ERYC Raised no objections.

491.3
17/00826/PLF: Conversion of existing garage / utility to create additional living accommodation at 32 Knedlington Road, Howden DN14 7ER – Granted.

491.4
17/00488/PLB:  Internal alterations at the Shire Hall, Market Place, Howden DN14 7BJ – Granted.

491.5
16/01728/PLF:  Erection of a dwelling at land East of 99 Hailgate, Howden DN14 7SX – Refused.

491.6
17/00334/PLB & 17/00064/PLF: Retention of covered walkway to side and rear with link to freezer cabinet at the Kitchen, 38 Bridgegate, Howden DN14 7AE – Refused.

491.7
17/00492/PLF & 17/00689/PLB:  Continue use of former shop as mixed use A1/A4 (Shop/wine bar) at 1 Vicar Lane, Howden DN14 7BP – Granted.

491.8
17/00883/PLB: Rendering of east facing gable elevation at King William House, 24 Bridgegate, Howden – Granted.

491.9
16/02227/PLF:  Internal and external alterations to allow use of existing hair salon as additional living accommodation (Amended plans) – Granted.

Min 492
CPZ/Car Parking

Proposals to make Traffic Regulation Orders for the CPZ and the Car Parks had been received by the Clerk.  Residents and businesses affected had also received them, as well as signs being visible in the town.  As the Town Council had commented on every stage of these proposals and ERYC had taken some of them on board but would not move on others, it was agreed that no further comments were necessary other than to say that the free period in the car parks should match the time allowed to park on street parking or it would not encourage people into the car parks.  It was also agreed to state that while the Town Council welcomes the reduction from four hours to two hours in some areas of the CPZ, it would be useless exercise unless ERYC were prepared to provide consistent and fair enforcement.
Min 493
Correspondence

493.1
From ERYC with an invitation to review and comment upon Cottingham’s Neighbourhood Plan.  It was agreed to support the plan and congratulate Cottingham on their endeavours.  It was felt that no in depth comments were required as the plans did not impact on Howden.  The Clerk encouraged all to have a good look at the neighbourhood plan as it may help in the production of Howden’s.  

Min 494
Date of next meeting

4 July 2017.
The meeting closed at 8:30pm.
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